
 
 

-Memorandum- 
 

Finance Department 

P. O. Box 591, Seguin, Texas 78156-0591 

Phone (830) 401-2450  Fax (830) 401-2499 

 

Date:  January 9, 2023 
 

To:  Seguin City Council 
                           Steve Parker, City Manager 
 
From:  Kathy I. Wood, Grants Administrator 
 
Subject: Approval to Submit Grant Application over $50,000 

 
 
The Texas Department of Transportation (TXDOT) has posted a grant opportunity entitled, 
2023 Transportation Alternatives. This is a request to submit a Preliminary Application, with 
the intent to submit a Final Application when notified by TxDOT. 
 
If awarded, this funding will improve Community-Based Infrastructure, namely sidewalk 
improvements to improve safety, access, and mobility in the areas Koennecke Elementary 
School and Jim Barnes Middle School.  The sidewalk improvements in this area will enable 
students safe passage to school and playground facilities. The City has the full support of 
Seguin ISD and the local community to improve pedestrian access in this area. This 
application seeks funding of no more than $2 million, with no matching dollars required.   
 
Staff requests approval of the resolution to submit the grant application. 


